
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 R E D H I L L  S C H O O L  

Headteacher ~  Mr J Clayton BA (Hons) NPQH 

Web-site: www.redhill.dudley.sch.uk  ~ E-mail: info@redhill.dudley.sch.uk 

Junction Road, Stourbridge, West Midlands, DY8 1JX ~ Tel: (01384) 816355 ~ Fax: (01384) 816356 

Redhill School is a member of Stour Vale Academy Trust 

Stour Vale Academy Trust is a Limited Company ~ Registered number 07865663 
  

“Commitment to excellence” 

28 June 2023 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers  
 
I have been notified by the National Education Union that their members are planning to 
take further industrial action. The industrial action is connected to a dispute with the 
National Government and is in no way connected to Redhill or our Trust.  
 
The two days announced for further industrial action are Wednesday 5th and Friday 7th of 
July. 
  
I am really sorry to write to you with regards to further industrial action. I know the impact 
that this has on you son/daughters' education and we never take any decision lightly.  
 
The 5th July is one of our pre-planned Year 6 induction days. As you can imagine a huge 
amount of planning has gone into this day and rearranging it at this late stage will be very 
difficult. We are planning to go ahead with this day as it is an important part of the 
transition from Year 6 into Year 7.  
 
With this in mind, I have carried out my risk assessment and I am unable to open the school 
for Years 7,8, 9 & 10 on the 5th July. We will provide work via our Google classroom and live 
interactions will be available from those members of staff who remain in school.  
 
My risk assessment allows for Year 10 to come into school on Friday 7th July. Unfortunately, 
we will not be able to accommodate any other year groups on this date. Therefore, work for 
years 7,8 & 9 will be online from those members of staff who are in school.  
 
I apologise for the inconvenience that this will cause. Please be reassured that we will adapt 
our lessons and use extended learning to catch up on any missed curriculum content.  
I hope that this will be the last of the industrial action for this academic year.  
 
Yours sincerely  

 
Mr J Clayton 
Headteacher 


